
 
 
 
* Exciting news….COVID restrictions have eased slightly which allows us to plan day trips for all of our students. 
Notes regarding these excursions and any associated costs will be distributed to parents as soon as possible. Most 
excursions will tie in with current areas of study in class (Science, Aboriginal Studies, History, PE) and are still in 
the planning stage.  A rough outline is as follows (however plans may change): 
Kinder will enjoy the day at the Palmers Island Waterpark 
Year 1 will bounce the day away at Springloaded in Coffs Harbour 
Year 2 are hoping to visit the Alumny Creek Museum for historical study 
Year 3 will explore Yarrawarra and Sealy Lookout 
Year 4 will head out Copmanhurst way for a rotation of activities including kayaking and art 
Year 5 and 6 will travel down to the mouth of the river at Iluka, for a day of geography, science and visual arts 
activities. Small groups of students will travel each Wednesday in our minibus accompanied by Mr Keogh and Mr 
Craythorn. 
We are also hoping that our traditional Movie Day will still happen in Week 9.  
Attendance on each of these excursions will be dependent on appropriate school behaviour. Any student on a 
discipline level will not be able to attend. 
 
* Attention Year 5 Parents: Late last term Year 5 students took home a note regarding the selective class for 
high school in 2022. Applications are now open from Tuesday 13th of October till Monday 16th of November. 
Parents/carers interested must apply online at  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 
 
The Selective High School Placement Test will take place on Thursday 11th of March 2021. 
 

* Notes on how to order this year’s GPS Yearbook went home with each student late last term. A reminder that 
these orders are due back by the 4th November. No late orders can be taken as exact numbers have to be 
given prior to printing. 
 
The yearbook will contain many of the photographs taken during 2020 and the mini portraits of all students in each 
grade. Despite the pandemic, we still have lots of photos to feature. It is our intention that all students should be in 
the yearbook at least once. 
 
*  Refunds for the Year 6/Performing Arts Excursion and the Independent Living Skills Camp have almost been 
completed by us. They are then processed through Sydney. If you have returned your “Request for Refund” form 
and have requested a transfer to a bank account, please let us know if you have not received your refund by the end 
of Week 2. 
 
If you have not yet returned your “Request for Refund” form, please do so ASAP. 
 
Deposits paid for the Year 4 Excursion have been “credited” back to the student as we are still hoping to hold this 
camp for this cohort of students early next year. If you do wish to use this credit for other school expenses or 
require a refund, please see the office. 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It was wonderful to see our students return on Monday to commence Term 4. It’s always lovely 
to hear their holiday stories and see their smiling faces.   
 
This term we are able to get out and about a little more, with slight changes to the School 
Operations Guidelines and extra COVID19 Safety Plans allowing us to provide day excursions for 
all grades (information in another section of the newsletter). Kinder transition visits will 
commence for half days in Week 2, Year 7 transitions will commence after HSC examinations and 
we are currently looking at Year 6 Farewell and modified Presentation Day options. It is an ever 
changing space and we will do everything we can to provide opportunities for the students.  
 

It has been difficult for the students to socialise out of school during COVID19 restrictions and 
some students took to social media to stay connected to friends. As mentioned in previous 
newsletters, we continue to have issues at school that have stemmed from Social Media and 
misunderstandings in the evenings and over the weekends. Some of the content in these 
exchanges has been highly inappropriate and whilst Primary aged children shouldn’t be on social 
media due to age restrictions, if you are allowing your child to have an account, please supervise 
your child in using these platforms appropriately. Our P&C are currently researching an 
appropriate guest speaker to discuss Cyber Safety at a Parent Information night early next 
year. A good website for parents to access for more information and advice is:  
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents 
 

In Week 2 our Year 2 students will start transitioning to the Primary campus by heading across 
to the top playground for second half lunch play. Students will be involved in structured games 
with our senior students as mentors as well as free play in a designated area. On both campuses 
we have a number of lunch time play options including our GO Room (inside structured games), 
outside structured games on various days, computer lab (one day a week for each grade 3-6), 
Library (Primary Campus), sports equipment to borrow, chalkboard drawing competitions and 
some individual programs where appropriate and when required.  
 

I am pleased to advise that our School Crossing in Queen St will be supervised by a qualified 
School Crossing Supervisor this term. I’d like to thank the school staff who assisted students in 
crossing this busy road before and after school when a replacement was unavailable in the last 
few weeks of last term. 

Looking forward to another busy term, 

 

Kind regards, 

Miss Michelle McDonagh 

Principal 

From The Principal 



 
 
 
 

 

 

Every Friday morning, GPS conducts a Bike Bus, being supervised riding of bikes to school. A return home service 
also operates. The teachers accompanying the children take all reasonable care to ensure the safety of the children. 
Parents and carers are welcome to join us for the ride.  
 
Vital information to get you going: 
* Bike Bus operates every Friday (weather permitting) If you are new to Bike Bus check out the map below so 
you know where to meet the gang. To be contacted about whether Bike Bus is on if the weather is questionable, 
please leave your mobile number with the front office.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 BREAKING NEWS!!! 
 
 

        BIKE BUS is BACK ! 
 
 
This Friday Bike Bus will resume normal operations. Please check out the map of the route to see if you live close by 
and try to meet us somewhere along the way. 
 
 

 
The GPS Bike Mechanic Program starts this week. 

 
Those students who were lucky enough to be selected for the program should have received a note yesterday. More 
recruits will be invited as the program continues to grow. 
 
 

Please remember to lock up your bike or scooter at school and to  
always wear a helmet. 

Cycling Chronicles 

The GPS cycling program is proudly 
supported by Grafton City Cycles 
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